
Announcement Regarding the English Proficiency Exam on September 12, 2025 

In accordance with the Law on the Protection of Personal Data (KVKK), personal information 
must not be shared publicly. Therefore, you may access your exam results in the attached list by 
checking the last four digits of your student ID number. 

• The English Proficiency Exam to be held on September 12, 2025 is open only to 
students who have completed B1 in the Placement Exam held on September 10, 
2025, as well as students registered in 2024 or earlier who have not successfully 
completed the English Preparatory Program at any level. 

• The list of classrooms for the English Proficiency Exam is provided in the attachment 
under the announcements section. 

• The exam will be conducted in two sessions: 

o Written session (Vocabulary, Reading, Listening, and Writing): 08:30 – 12:00 

o Speaking session: 13:00 – 17:30 

• Students are required to attend both sessions of the exam. 

• Students must be present no later than 08:00 at the classrooms and campuses listed in 
the attachment, bringing a pencil, eraser, and a valid photo ID and/or student ID. 
Latecomers will not be admitted to the exam, and there will be no make-up exam. 

• The classroom lists for the Speaking Exam will be posted on the doors of the designated 
rooms. 

• The results of the English Proficiency Exam on September 12, 2025 will be announced 
on the main page of the university website under the announcements section. 

• Please check the 2025–2026 Academic Year English Preparatory Program Academic 
Calendar on the website for the official start date of courses. 

 


